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The Executive Committee has been fi ne tuning our organiza-
tion in order to provide the most current information on Urban 
Forestry. We have an outstanding web site--www.fufc.org--with 
numerous links that provide information to the average citizen 
and professionals in Arboriculture or Horticulture fi elds. We also 
have items for sale on-line, such as the trees note cards, Right 
Tree, Right Place posters, Tree Love Care! posters, and FUFC 
apparel. There is also the option to submit your membership dues 
on-line. I will share with you what the Executive Committee is 
engaged with at this time.

We are hosting two i-Tree training workshops this year and we 
are privileged to have two marvelous local professors, Dr. Fran-
cisco Escobedo and Dr. Michael Andreu, as FUFC members who 

will be conducting these classes. Eric Kuehler, from the USDA Forest Service in the Southern 
Research Station’s Center for Urban Forest Research, will also be joining in as an instructor.  
The locations for the training are St. Augustine and Miami. Each program is a two-day event in 
each area. They will train the students about street tree resources, urban forest management and 
storm damage assessment.

We just concluded the Trail of Trees program, teaching over 2,000 students between third to 
fi fth grade about the values of our environment and what trees produce and provide to our com-
munities. Tim Womick is our modern day “Johnny Appleseed,” and the students are fond of his 
program. Tim visited students in Keystone Heights, Gainesville and Orlando.  If you would like 
this program to come to your area, please E-mail us at fufc@aol.com and we will try to make 
this transpire in 2010. We are always seeking sponsors for this stupendous program. You can 
visit www.treefamily.org to read about the program.

The Membership Committee has been planning for a regional meeting in September in North 
Central Florida in conjunction with the Council’s annual meeting. Come out and visit your 
Council members and tell us what is on your mind regarding our existing programs and topics 
you would like us to address.

The Education Committee is busy partnering with other groups for holding workshops around 
the state. They are responsible for the “Trail of Trees” program, i-Tree training and many other 
programs that will be forthcoming this year.

We have been actively displaying our booth at festivals, conferences and many other venues.  In 
a pilot program developed by the Membership Subcommittee, we are targeting ten Master Gar-
dener groups in various counties throughout the state to receive special presentations about the 
Council and inform them of the resources we can offer to assist them. Please help us spread the 
word about the Council by passing information on to your friends, neighbors and co-workers!

We are excited about the new FUFC Awards program, called “Friends of Our Urban Forest.”  
There will be seven different categories in which one can apply. A copy of the awards appli-
cation is included in this newsletter. October 31 has been established as the deadline for the 
submittal of awards entry applications. The judging of the awards will take place in December 
and we will present the awards to the winners in their own communities beginning in January 
2010. So, mark your calendars and submit your entries before the deadline.

Our newsletter is exceptional and Laura Sanagorski, President Elect, and Sandy Temple, 
Executive Director, are the backbones to this effort. We are always in quest of articles for new 
trends in the industry, tree advocacy groups, volunteer projects, and other related news. Send 
your articles to Laura via E-mail at lsanagorski@gmail.com. We have advertising rates from 
$75 to $450 that are the annual rates for business-card size to full-page advertisements. If you 
are interested in advertising in this publication, please contact Sandy via E-mail at fufc@aol.
com.

In closing, I want to thank you for the opportunity of serving as your President. I look forward 
to leading the Executive Committee in reaching our defi ned goals to meet the Council’s mission 
and Strategic Plan. This has been an eventful year and we have many new members committed 
to the Executive Committee. With everyone working together, we can generate exciting new 
ideas for the future of the Council!

Sincerely, 

Earline K. Luhrman
President

 NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
ANNUAL RATES:

Business-card size advertisement ............$75
Quarter page advertisement ..................$115
Half-page advertisement ........................$225
Full page advertisement .........................$450

• • •
To place an advertisement in The Council 
Quarterly, please contact Sandy Temple, 
FUFC Executive Director (407-872-1738).

ARTICLES WANTED
 The Florida Urban Forestry Council 
would like to share information on what 
is going on throughout the state in our 
newsletters.  We would like to receive 
articles on any aspect of our fi eld.  Article 
ideas may include, but are not lim-
ited to, the following:
■  New trends in the 

industry
■  News about tree 

advocacy groups
■  Volunteer proj-

ects
■  Favorite or new 

websites
■  Ideas on 

working 
with the 
public

■  City tree pro-
grams

■  Solutions 
to common 
problems in your 
typical workday

■  Children’s poems, draw-
ings, favorite quotes

Please update us on urban 
forestry news in your corner of 
the state so that we can learn 
from each other.  Our newsletter 
is not only a great way to share 
information, but also a way to 
show off our accomplishments 
and successes.  Articles can be 
sent to Laura Sanagorski, FUFC 
newsletter editor, at 
LSanagorski@gmail.com.  

Thanks for contributing!



 2008 – THE YEAR IN REVIEW
Sandy Temple, Executive Director

3

“Coming together, sharing together, 
working together, succeeding together.”

 – Unknown 

2008 was a year of challenges and change 
for the FUFC.  After nine years of partner-
ing with the Florida Chapter ISA in hosting 
the annual Trees Florida conference, the 
Executive Committee made the decision to 
discontinue the co-hosting of the conference 
beginning in 2009. It was a diffi cult deci-
sion to make, but the Executive Committee 
felt it was necessary in order to allocate the 
Council’s resources toward other endeavors 
for the benefi t of our members.  In addi-
tion, an unanticipated change in leadership 
evolved requiring the President Elect to 
quickly step forward to meet the challeng-
es.  Executive Committee members were 
encouraged at an August workshop, which 
was facilitated by Terry Johnson from the 
University of South Florida, to open our 
minds and look forward into the future for 
our continued commitment to Urban For-
estry—and that we did!
 
Programs, projects and activities that the 
Executive Committee initiated or completed 
during 2008 attest to the accomplishments 
on behalf of the Council.  The following are 
highlights of these endeavors:
■  Developed the Trees 4 Florida public-

service announcement campaign which is 
dedicated to:
•  Promoting the benefi ts of trees for 

Florida;
•  Reversing negative public percep-

tion of tree failures by storms and 
hurricanes;

•  Highlighting the importance of 
proper tree selection and placement 
(the right tree for the right place);

•  Stressing the importance of main-
taining (pruning) trees to reduce 
storm damage;

•  Restoring trees after a damaging 
storm to benefi t communities and 
enhance property values;

•  Promoting professional safety in-
spection/wellness tree check-ups by 
certifi ed arborists; and

•  Educating residents on how to hire 
an arborist.

Access to the PSAs can be found at www.
treesarecool.com/Trees4Florida.html.  The 
PSAs are print- and broadcast-quality pro-
grams which are available for downloading 
for reproduction or broadcast. The Trees 
4 Florida campaign was made possible 
through funding provided by the USDA 
Forest Service through the Florida Divi-
sion of Forestry’s Urban and Community 
Forestry Grant Program.

■  Hosted the 2008 Trail of Trees Program 
in Gainesville, Orlando and Fort Lauder-
dale.  Over 5,000 students took part in the 
ten presentations that were held during a 
two-week period in January.

■  Conducted an i-Tree Training Workshop 
in Plant City in February, 2008 with 18 
individuals participating.  Two, two-day 
training workshops are planned for 2009.

■  Co-hosted the 2008 Trees Florida Confer-
ence in Weston.

■  Co-sponsored the 2008 Trees Florida 
Awards Program.

■  Formed a new partnership with the Flor-
ida Institute of Park Personnel (FIPP) by 
co-hosting their annual fall conference, 
which was held in late October at Indian 
Riverside Park in Jensen Beach.  Through 
this partnership, the Council gained 
55 new members in addition to having 
the opportunity to provide speakers for 
this two-day conference.  The theme of 
the conference was “Tax Reform, the 
Economy, What Next?”

■  Created, printed and initiated sales of the 
Tree Note Cards set, each of which con-
tains 12 cards displaying three different 
panoramic photographs (Bald Cypress, 
Cabbage Palm and Live Oak) which were 
donated by artist Steve Vaughn.  Purchase 
and use of these unique and beautiful 
cards supports the Council’s efforts and 
commitment to plant and save Florida’s 
urban forests for future generations.

■  Enhanced the FUFC display booth with 
the purchase of outdoor table throws and 
a portable DVD player.  The Council 
displayed at nine events in 2008.

■  Developed and initiated the beginning of 
the 2009 Great Florida Tree Count.  This 

valuable—but unscientifi c—count is a 
fun way to fi nd out how many trees are 
planted in the ground from programs and 
projects that an individual, municipality, 
community, or county conducts during 
2009.

■  Sought new avenues and alternative strat-
egies for gaining and retaining new mem-
bers to increase FUFC membership. The 
fi rst membership drive initiative in 2008 
included contacting the municipalities 
that are designated Tree City USA and 
those cities that had signed the Mayor’s 
Climate Protection Agreement who were 
not members of the Council. Correspon-
dence was sent inviting each one to join 
the Council.  Following the conclusion of 
the fi rst initiative, Membership Subcom-
mittee members looked at particular 
groups that share similar common inter-
ests and selected the Master Gardeners 
as a target for outreach.  A pilot program 
with ten UF/IFAS Extension Offi ces’ 
Master Gardener programs was proposed 
and will be carried out during 2009.

■  Produced The Council Quarterly newslet-
ter and reduced printing and distribution 
costs by circulating the publication to 
FUFC members only.

■  Began revising the Council’s web site – 
www.fufc.org – with a new design and 
the goal of a site which will be easier to 
navigate.  Along with the new site, the 
capability to submit membership applica-
tions and order merchandise on-line was 
added.

Several upcoming 2009 projects, for which 
planning began for last year, include the 
Trail of Trees Program, the FUFC-spon-
sored workshop at the Florida Native Plant 
Society’s Annual Conference, the FUFC 
Regional Meeting and Educational Pro-
gram, and the new, innovative Friends of 
Our Urban Forests awards program--just to 
mention a few.  

New ideas and suggestions for programs are 
always welcome from each and every mem-
ber.  If you have something in particular that 
you would like to suggest, please contact us 
at fufc@aol.com and share your ideas.
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Contact the following Nelson representative  
to discuss your vegetation management needs:
Bob Turner, Jr. at 1-856-694-4100

Safety &  
Professionalism
Our basics. Your assurance of

a job well done.

NOTE
CARDS

$20
 (plus $2.95 shipping)

 ** For large quantity orders, please call the Florida Urban 
Forestry Council at 407-872-1738 for special pricing **

 Bald Cypress • Taxodium distichum

 Cabbage Palm • Sabal palmetto

 Live Oak • Quercus virginiana

 Each  set contains 12 cards with four each of three panoramic pho-
tographs donated by artist Steve Vaughn. Purchase and use of these 
unique and beautiful cards supports the Council’s efforts and commit-
ment to plant and save Florida’s urban forests for future generations.

 To order the Florida Urban Forestry Council’s Note Cards, 
please complete the following order form and return with 
payment (check or credit card) to:    
Florida Urban Forestry Council • www.fufc.org
PO Box 547993, Orlando, FL 32854-7993
Phone:  407-872-1738 • Fax: 407-872-6868   
Quantity __________ @ $20.00 (plus $2.95 shipping)

Name_____________________________________________________

Shipping Address_____________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

City______________________________________________________

State___________________________ Zip________________________

Phone (___________)_____________-___________________________

If paying by credit card, please provide the following information
(PRINT CLEARLY):

Card Type: __________________________________________________ 

Card Number: ________________________________________________

Name as it appears on Card:  

_________________________________________________________

Expiration Date: _________/__________

Card Security Code: _______________
(3-digit number on back of card or 4-digit number on front of card for AMEX)

Signature:_________________________________________________
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 FLORIDA’S URBAN FORESTRY GRANTS PROGRAM 
Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry

By the time you read this, the Florida 
Division of Forestry will have concluded 
the enrollment period for our 2009 annual 
Urban and Community Forestry grants. A 
review committee met in mid-May to evalu-
ate the grant applications that we received 
as of April 17. Approved applicants will 
receive notifi cation of their awards within 
30 days of the review meeting. We have ap-
proximately $275,000 in funding available 
for this grant program.

The purpose of these grants is to help pro-
vide Florida communities with the resources 
they need to either initiate or improve their 
local urban forestry management programs. 
Eligible entities include local governments 
(city and county), non-profi t groups and 
educational institutions. 

Eligible activities include the following:
• hiring temporary staffi ng
• purchasing urban forestry equipment
•  conducting urban forest inventories and/or 

master plans
• various educational projects

In addition, a small amount of funding is 
available for demonstration tree planting 
projects. However, most of these funds will 
be awarded to small rural communities or 
underserved neighborhoods in larger cities.

Additional information about these grants is 
available on the Division of Forestry 

website, www.fl -dof.com, or by contacting 
your local County Forester.

The US Forest Service has indicated that 
the Congress would prefer their State and 
Private Forestry programs (which include 
this grant program) to place more emphasis 
in the future on projects to solve regional 
natural resource conservation problems. 
In order to maintain the political viability 
of these programs, the Forest Service has 
begun soliciting what they call Redesign 
Projects. This concept is modeled after a 
large ongoing effort in the Chesapeake Bay 
region to ameliorate a number of environ-
mental problems and consequently improve 
the human habitat. 

Criteria for these projects include the following:
 Impact on a large geographical area and/or 
population center. 
•  Benefi ts targeting lower income segments 

of the population. 
•  Measurable environmental benefi ts 

including improved air and 
water quality, restored indig-
enous ecosystems, etc.

•  Integration of natural re-
source disciplines.

•  Involvement of citizen groups 
in planning and implementa-
tion. 

•  Use of technology for resource 
assessment and evaluation.   

The Forest Service feels that they can 
continue to receive funding in the future for 
programs that have benefi ted our targeted 
audiences up to this point (such as the 
U&CF grants) if we can complete suc-
cessful projects of this nature. In fact, they 
feel that program funding could actually 
increase as these projects receive positive 
attention from key decision makers at the 
national level. 

At present, we have received an allotment 
for a project that would benefi t the Miami-
Dade County area that we intend to com-
plete during the next two years. The project 
is still in the planning stages, and more 
details will follow. If anyone has ideas 
for additional projects that would fi t the 
above criteria, we would very much ap-
preciate your sharing them with us. 

2008 MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT
John Holzaepfel, 2009 Membership Committee Chair

The 2008 Membership Committee was a 
dedicated group led by our current FUFC 
President, Earline Luhrman.  Other mem-
bers included Kim Paulson (Florida Chapter 
ISA), Mike Insley (Florida Institute of Park 
Personnel), Mary Lou Hildreth (Florida 
League of Cities), Jennifer Magavero 
(Florida Recreation and Park Association), 
Bill Butler (American Society of Landscape 
Architects/Florida Chapter), and myself 
(Society of American Foresters).  The 2009 
committee is a combination of a few vet-
erans - Mike, Jennifer and Mary Lou, plus 
a few newcomers – Jerry Renick (elected 
“member-at-large” position), Elizabeth 
Harkey (elected City Arborist position), and 
Drew Lindemann (FDOT).  Of course, we 
are supported in all our efforts by our es-
teemed Executive Director, Sandy Temple.  
It is an honor and pleasure to serve as the 
2009 Membership Chair with these dedi-
cated and passionate folks. 

We’re pleased to announce the following 
completed projects in 2008:

Municipal Membership Drive – a targeted mem-
bership drive directed at Tree City USA 
municipalities and Florida mayors.

Display Booth Enhancement – the FUFC mes-
sage is taken to various conferences and 
events throughout the year via our traveling 
indoor and outdoor displays.  We have made 
various booth upgrades over the last few 
years including banners and most recently, 
a portable DVD player for a PowerPoint 
presentation.  The booths were utilized at 
nine venues in 2008.

Joint FIPP & FUFC 2008 Fall Conference – FUFC 
joined FIPP (Florida Institute of Park Per-
sonnel) at its annual fall conference under 
the yeoman efforts of our FIPP representa-
tive, Mike Insley.  Several FUFC Executive 

Committee members made presentations at 
the conference and FUFC gained 55 new 
members!  This helped boost our FUFC 
2008 membership to 474, a 13.4% increase 
from 2007.

The Membership Committee has several 
projects in the works for 2009 including a 
North Florida Regional FUFC Meeting on 
September 11th in Palm Coast.  The meet-
ing will include informational presentations 
on the FireWise program and the spread 
of Laurel Wilt pathogen in Florida plus 
a FUFC update and Annual Membership 
Meeting.  The meeting is being co-chaired 
by FUFC Executive Committee Member 
Mary Lou Hildreth, Mayor of Keystone 
Heights, and former Executive Committee 
Member, Bill Butler, City of Palm Coast 
Landscape Architect.  Mark your calendars 
and watch for more details to follow!



 TREE CITY USA
Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry

 THE GREAT FLORIDA TREE COUNT
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Florida’s Tree City USA participation 
reached an all-time high in 2008, as the 
number of certifi ed cities and counties 
grew to 144, increasing from 135 in 2007. 
This solidifi es Florida’s standing as the #6 
participating state in the nation, and puts 
the state within striking distance to overtake 
New Jersey and California. Almost all par-
ticipating communities from 2007 submit-
ted their recertifi cation applications, and the 
following communities became either new 
or revitalized members in 2008:   

• Doral, Miami-Dade County
• Lauderdale Lakes, Broward County
• Ocoee, Orange County
• Palmetto Bay, Miami-Dade County
• Pinecrest, Miami-Dade County
• Starke, Bradford County
• Temple Terrace, Hillsborough County

Congratulations to the Town of Windermere 
in Orange County, which received the Tree 
City USA of the Year Award for 2008 for 
their exceptional program. Also, kudos to 
the cities of Hollywood and Fort Lauderdale 
for completing their third decades as 

certifi ed Tree City USA’s, going almost all 
the way back to the founding of the program 
in the mid-1970’s. 

The largest participating city in Florida 
is Miami, with a population of over 360 
thousand residents. The smallest participat-
ing city is Pomona Park in Putnam County, 
with a population of less than one thousand 
residents. 

The Division of Forestry administers the 
Tree City USA program in Florida as a 
means of recognizing communities who 
have active urban forestry management 
programs. City and county governments, as 
well as federal military bases, are eligible 
for certifi cation. To qualify, they must have 
a designated tree board, advocacy group, or 
department in charge of tree management. 
They must also have an enforced tree ordi-
nance, work plan with an annual budget of 
at least $2.00 per capita, and must conduct 
an annual Arbor Day celebration.

The Tree Line USA program recognizes 
electric companies who follow accepted 
pruning, excavating, and safety practices 
while maintaining trees along Rights-of-
Ways. They must also do some type of tree 
education in their local community. Private, 
municipal, and cooperatively-owned utilities 
are eligible to receive Tree Line certifi ca-
tion. To date, Florida has 10 certifi ed Tree 
Line power providers. 

The National Arbor Day Foundation 
(NADF) has begun to enroll college cam-

puses into their new Tree Campus USA 
program. Colleges (meaning any post-sec-
ondary academic institution) that maintain 
active tree management programs on their 
campuses, allocate adequate funding for a 
tree program, dedicate staff and resources, 
and solicit volunteer participation from 
students and faculty are eligible to receive 
this award. A handful of colleges across the 
nation have achieved Tree Campus certifi ca-
tion, but none have come from Florida as of 
this writing. If you are interested in partici-
pating in Tree Campus USA, please contact 
Urban Forestry Coordinator Charlie Marcus 
at 850-921-0300, or marcusc@doacs.state.
fl .us. 

The Florida Urban Forestry Council is 
unveiling a new urban forestry awards 
program for 2009-10. Tree City USA of the 
Year will no longer be a stand-alone award. 
Instead, Tree City USA status will serve 
as a signifi cant selection criterion for the 
Council’s new Urban Forestry Program of 
the Year Award. Nominations will be solic-
ited beginning in July. Look for nomination 
forms on the FUFC website. The award will 
be presented in January, 2010, at a venue of 
the recipient’s choice.  

More information about the Tree City USA, 
Tree Line USA and Tree Campus USA 
programs is available on the National Arbor 
Day Foundation website, www.arborday.
org, and the Division of Forestry website, 
www.fl -dof.com.
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O U T S T A N D I N G  P R O F E S S I O N A L 
Recognition of a professional individual for his or her contribution to urban forestry ac-

tivities and arboricultural practices. Nominees include municipal foresters, landscape 

architects, private arborists, utility arborists, growers, and educators. 

O U T S T A N D I N G  TR E E  A D V O C A T E  O R 
TR E E  A D V O C A C Y  G R O U P

Recognition of an individual instrumental in organizing or motivating urban forestry 

activities within a community OR recognition of an organization stimulating landscape 

beautifi cation, tree planting, maintenance, preservation and/or public educational pro-

grams within their community. For the Outstanding Tree Advocate award, nominees 

can include community leaders, elected offi  cials, exceptional volunteers, local nonprofi t 

organizers, and concerned citizens.  Nominees for the Tree Advocacy Group award can 

include tree boards, beautifi cation committees, garden clubs, nonprofi t organizations, 

youth groups, and homeowner associations. 

O U T S T A N D I N G  P U B L I C  E D U C A T I O N A L  P R O G R A M

Recognition of a public outreach program or communication tool which informs, 

teaches and motivates the public on the importance of trees and the value of urban 

forestry activities within their communities and the state. Nominees include television 

programs, advertisements, public service announcements, interactive CDs, school pro-

grams, websites, and other media. 

O U T S T A N D I N G  P R O J E C T

Recognition of a residential, commercial or public project that demonstrates tree pres-

ervation, tree planting, tree maintenance, or environmentally-sound planning or de-

sign. Nominees should come from cities, developers, landscape architects, engineers, 

architects, planners, builders, arborists, and landscape contractors. 

O U T S T A N D I N G  U R B A N  F O R E S T R Y  P R O G R A M 
LARGE (OVER 35,000 IN POPULATION) AND 
SMALL (UNDER 35,000 IN POPULATION) COMMUNITIES 
Recognition of a local government or agency providing exemplary leadership and vision 

to a comprehensive urban forestry program. Activities may include beautifi cation, tree 

planting, preservation, maintenance, tree inventories, public education, unique part-

nerships, and other programs. Extra consideration will be given to those organizations 

which have been designated as a Tree City USA or have received the Tree City USA 

Growth Award. Nominees can include local governments, schools, military bases, and 

other governmental entities. Please note size of population, since awards may be given 

to both large communities over 35,000 and small communities less than 35,000.
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ABOUT 
THE AWARDS 
PRESENTATIONS

Th e Florida Urban For-

estry Council is changing 

the way that the awards are 

presented to the recipients 

by bringing the presenta-

tions “closer to home.” Th e 

awards will be presented to 

each winner at a local event 

held in their own commu-

nity. Th is could be a city 

commission meeting, tree 

planting ceremony, or other 

special event. In this way, 

the “Friends of Our Urban 

Forest” award recipients 

will receive special recogni-

tion within their own com-

munities - where it matters 

most. In addition to the 

presentation of the award, 

the local community may 

also receive a voucher for 

a tree that can be planted 

within their community. 

Th ese presentations will be 

scheduled in late January 

and early February which 

may allow for some award 

presentations to be held in 

conjunction with Arbor Day 

celebrations. 

Deadline for Submission: October 31, 2009

Presented by:C
A

T
E

G
O

R
I
E

S

■ OUTSTANDING PROFESSIONAL 

■ OUTSTANDING TREE ADVOCATE 

 OR TREE ADVOCACY GROUP 

■ OUTSTANDING PUBLIC 

 EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM 

■ OUTSTANDING PROJECT 

■ OUTSTANDING URBAN 

 FORESTRY PROGRAM

 Large and Small Communities
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 G U I D E L I N E S 

■  Nominate your own work, the work of 

your organization or the work of another. 

■  Each application must be typed and pre-

sented in a standard three-ring binder (no 

larger than ½ inch capacity). Th e com-

pleted awards entry form must be the 

fi rst page of the application. Following the 

entry form should be a summary of not 

more than three typewritten pages that 

describe the project’s, program’s or indi-

vidual’s contribution to urban and com-

munity forestry as outlined in the Award 

Categories. 

■  Support documentation such as photo-

graphs, press clippings, printed pieces, 

and letters of commendation are encour-

aged, but shall be limited to 12 additional 

pages. All supporting documents must be 

attached or secured inside the application. 

Please, no loose documentation such as 

videotapes. Each application must include 

at least three digital photos in order to be 

considered. Examples include photos of 

the individual recipient, project logo, etc.

■  Deadline for entry is October 31, 2009. 

Submit the original, one full copy and the 

three digital photos to: 

   Friends of Our Urban Forest Awards 

Program

  Florida Urban Forestry Council

  Post Offi  ce Box 547993

  Orlando, FL   32854-7993

All submitted materials become property of the 

Florida Urban Forestry Council.  Please note: 

Th e Awards Committee reserves the right to re-

assign the entry to another category if deemed 

appropriate. For questions or additional entry 

forms, please contact Sandy Temple, Florida Ur-

ban Forestry Council Executive Director at (407) 

872-1738. 

E N T R Y  F O R M
Deadline for Submission - October 31, 2009

________________________________________________________________
NAME OF ENTRY, INDIVIDUAL OR PROJECT 

________________________________________________________________
NAME OF CONTACT PERSON FOR THE ENTRY

________________________________________________________________
ADDRESS

________________________________________________________________
CITY     STATE    ZIP

________________________________  _______________________________
PHONE                                     FAX

________________________________________________________________
E-MAIL

________________________________________________________________
NOMINATED BY (IF DIFFERENT) 

________________________________________________________________
ADDRESS

________________________________________________________________
CITY     STATE    ZIP

________________________________  _______________________________
PHONE                                     FAX

________________________________________________________________
E-MAIL

______________ NUMBER OF DUPLICATE CERTIFICATES IF NEEDED

A W A R D  C A T E G O R Y  (please check one): 

■■  Outstanding Professional 

■■  Outstanding Tree Advocate or Tree Advocacy Group 

■■  Outstanding Public Educational Program 

■■  Outstanding Project 

■■  Outstanding Urban Forestry Program / Large Community 

■■  Outstanding Urban Forestry Program / Small Community
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URBAN FOREST

S E N D  A L L  N O M I N A T I O N S  TO : 

Friends of Our Urban Forest Awards Program

Florida Urban Forestry Council

Post Offi  ce Box 547993

Orlando, FL   32854-7993
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STATE OF URBAN FORESTRY IN FLORIDA 2008
Charlie Marcus, Urban Forestry Coordinator, Florida Division of Forestry

The universal theme in the urban forestry 
community for 2008, and possibly for the 
next few years to come, appears to be “do-
ing more with less.” After local tax revenues 
swelled at the beginning of the decade be-
cause of the housing boom, they have now 
signifi cantly contracted as Florida regularly 
appears on the nightly news as the poster 
state for depressed realty values. Most 
readers of this newsletter, whether in the 
public or private sector, have been impacted 
to some extent by the resulting cutbacks 
in personnel and services that accompany 
diffi cult economic times. It’s hard when 
the urban forestry program has to compete 
for funds with police and fi re protection or 
keeping the roads paved. The Division of 
Forestry has also had to endure their share 
of cutbacks. Positions in Orlando, St Peters-
burg, and Fort Myers, whose primary pur-
pose was to provide urban forestry technical 
services, were not refi lled after they became 
vacant. Hopefully, this situation will change 
soon, but in the meantime we will do the 
best we can with the fi ne people that we still 
have available. 

In times like these, it becomes incumbent 
on the urban forestry manager to be able to 
communicate the value of the urban forest 
to local offi cials and the general public. 
Trees are cool, but we need to show that 
they have value for more 
than shade and aesthetics 
if communities are going 
to maintain their tree care 
and program budgets. The 
i-Tree Suite of software 
that was developed by 
the US Forest Service is 
an inexpensive and fairly 
simple way to quantify the 
services that trees provide 
to a community. Like most urban forestry 
software packages, i-Tree is used to collect 
tree data so that trends in sizes, species, and 
condition can be recorded and analyzed. 
However, the software also calculates the 
environmental benefi ts that the community 
trees provide, and then places a dollar value 
on them so that urban forestry offi cials can 
determine a true cost-benefi t ratio for their 
programs. Urban foresters in some cities 
have done just that with surprisingly good 
results. The software can be downloaded for 
free from the website www.itreetools.org.  

In spite of the current economic conditions, 
the Tree City USA program in Florida has 
reached an all-time high for city and county 
participation. Florida is #6 in the nation in 
number of certifi ed Tree Cities, and could 
reach #4 within the next year if current 
trends continue. Communities seem to per-
ceive the Tree City USA sign as an indica-
tion that they care about their citizens, and 
that’s a good thing. 

The US Forest Service has indicated that 
they will provide continued fi nancial sup-
port to state Urban and Community Forestry 
programs for the immediate future. Our 
agency has conducted an enrollment period 
for our annual 2009 matching grant funds. 
A total of 54 communities submitted ap-
plications during the enrollment period. By 
the time you read this, we will have selected 
the best applicants and will be executing 
contracts with them. These funds have also 
allowed our agency to continue support for 
a faculty position and a Project Learning 
Tree (PLT) position at the University of 
Florida, both of which have proven their 
value to urban forestry in Florida.

The Forest Service has also indicated that 
Florida may receive some federal economic 
stimulus funds to help address the current 
economic situation. Our agency website 

lists a variety of applica-
tions that we have made 
for stimulus funds in a 
number of programs. 
They include funds for 
tree planting, remediation 
and assessment in urban 
areas. Once again, we 
will hopefully have these 
funds in hand and be 
able to start making them 

available to communities by the time you 
read this. 

The Division has recently unveiled our new 
web page for the Champion Tree Program. 
The web page lists the largest known tree of 
most species that grow in Florida, some of 
which are also national champions for their 
respective species. There is also a list of 
species that are currently without champi-
ons, and we are hoping that the public can 
fi nd some of these for us. We are working 
on a more sophisticated and interactive 

website that will be even more user-friendly 
than the current web page, and we hope to 
have it up and running in the near future. 

Our new partnership with the National Foot-
ball League has provided the urban forestry 
program with some valuable publicity and 
sponsorship opportunities. The NFL has 
conducted tree plantings in conjunction with 
Super Bowl events since 2005 in Jackson-
ville. The Miami Super Bowl tree plantings 
in 2007 were even more elaborate than the 
Jacksonville plantings, and the Tampa tree 
plantings for 2009 were still even more 
elaborate. A total of 19 tree plantings in 
Hillsborough, Pinellas, and Manatee Coun-
ties were conducted during the fall and win-
ter of 2008 and early 2009. These projects 
ranged from mangrove seedlings near the 
coast in a restoration area, to more visible 
plantings of larger live oaks in Downtown 
Tampa. Over 2,000 trees were planted by 
the time everything was completed. Prepa-
ration for the 2010 Miami plantings began 
on Earth/Arbor Day Week in April with the 
planting of the Super Bowl Trail of Trees. 
A single 25-gallon South Florida Slash 
Pine was planted both in Tampa and Miami 
Gardens, the 2009 and 2010 Super Bowl cit-
ies, respectively. In addition, a “breadcrumb 
trail” of sorts was created between the two 
host cities by planting individual pines at 
prominent locations between the two cities 
in Lakeland, Sebring, Belle Glade, West 
Palm Beach, and Fort Lauderdale. Special 
kudos to the non-profi t group T.R.E.E. Inc. 
and its executive director, Will Moriaty, 
for helping make all of these 2009 planting 
events a success.   

“Trees are cool, but we 
need to show that they have 
value for more than shade 
and aesthetics if communi-
ties are going to maintain 
their tree care and program 
budgets.”
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Sandy Temple, Executive Director and John Foltz, Treasurer
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Aside from the Urban and Community 
Forestry grant reimbursements, the Council 
received a signifi cant portion of support 
from the Florida Division of Forestry which, 
accounted for an additional 36% of the total 
revenue ($77,500.00).  The Florida Division 
of Forestry (FDOF) and Council execute 
an annual memorandum of agreement for 
specifi c services which are provided to the 
FDOF by the Council in exchange for the 
funding that is received.

Revenue received from Right Tree, Right 
Place posters, Trees Love Care! posters 
and note cards ($25,924.68) accounted for 
12% of funding.  While this would appear 
to be a decrease from the 22% of revenue 
reported in 2007 in this same category, there 
was actually an increase in sales that is not 
refl ected in the 2008 percentage rate due to 
the additional revenue reported which was 
received from the U&CF grants during FY 
2008.

Memberships in 2008 totaled 474 members.  
Revenue received from the memberships 
($9,542.68) accounted for 4% of total reve-
nue received.  The total number of members 
actually increased by 13% over 2007.

With lower attendance numbers at the 2008 
Trees Florida Conference, the impact of 
the loss of revenue was signifi cant—from a 
total of $13,209.73 (11%) of the Council’s 
revenue in 2007 to $4,612.89 (2%) in 2008.   

The loss was somewhat offset by the mem-
berships gained through the partnership 
established with the Florida Institute of Park 
Personnel in hosting their fall conference.

A major portion of the expenses during FY 
2008 was associated with development of 
the Trees 4 Florida public service announce-
ments.  As mentioned previously, these ex-
penses were reimbursable through an Urban 
and Community Forestry Grant.  

Revenue received enabled the Council to 
continue to host the live performances of 
the Trail of Trees Program to approximately 
5,000 elementary and middle-school stu-
dents in North, South and Central Florida in 
conjunction with the celebration of Florida 
Arbor Day, sponsor the annual Great South-
ern Tree Conference, publish The Council 
Quarterly newsletter, hold a two-day i-Tree 
Training Workshop, continue with the 
distribution of the Right Tree, Right Place 
posters and Trees Love Care! posters, begin 
work on updating the Council’s website 
(www.fufc.org), and produce the Trees Note 
Cards. 

While the Council is not immune to the 
tough economic times everyone is facing, 
your organization will continue to strive to 
use our available resources conservatively.  
The Executive Committee members have 
already made a renewed commitment in 
2009 to identify and seek alternative sources 
of revenue and to cultivate new partnerships 
in order to sustain the Council.

FY 2008
Revenue - $214,980.25
Expenditures - $200,791.66

The 2008 Financial Report validates the 
generosity and support of individuals, gov-
ernmental agencies, and corporations who 
continue to help ensure the sustainability of 
the Florida Urban Forestry Council and its 
mission of planning, promoting and protect-
ing the urban forest.

A signifi cant portion of the revenue received 
in 2008 was from the U.S. Forest Service 
through the Florida Division of Forestry’s 
Urban and Community Forestry Grant 
Program ($96,250.00 or 45%).  The revenue 
was reimbursement for development of the 
Trees 4 Florida public service announce-
ments. Trees 4 Florida is a project which 
was undertaken in a partnership with the 
Florida Chapter International Society of 
Arboriculture to professionally produce a 
media campaign to promote the importance 
of trees.  Reimbursement was made to cover 
the expenses specifi cally related to the 
project.  The fi nished PSA product which 
includes 15-second and 30-second televi-
sion advertisements, 15-second and 30-sec-
ond radio advertisements, and print media 
advertisements—all in both English and 
Spanish versions—are accessible for your 
use by connecting to www.treesarecool.
com/Trees4Florida.html and downloading 
the information.

Florida Urban 
Forestry Council 

is now on Facebook
• • •

Check us out and join us online!  
Join our Facebook group to get 

up-to-date information and news 
from FUFC.  

Facebook is located at 
www.facebook.com.

45%
Florida Division of Forestry’s Urban and 

Community Forestry Grant Program

36%
Florida Division of Forestry

12%
Sale of Right Tree, Right Place posters,

Trees Love Care! posters and
Note Cards

4%
Memberships

1%
Miscellaneous

Revenue - $214,980.25

Expenditures - $200,791.66
• Host Trail of Trees Program • Sponsor Great Southern Tree Conference • Publish The Council Quarterly newsletter
• Hold i-Tree Training Workshop • Distribute Right Tree, Right Place and Trees Love Care! posters • Update Council’s website
• Produce Trees Note Cards • Administrative Expenses • Miscellaneous 
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The exclusive providers of OTC Tree 
Injection Formula for the Control of 

Phytoplasma Disease in palms.

S

A V E R
®

T
REE

Lethal Yellowing
Texas Phoenix Palm Decline

These fatal Phytoplasma Diseases are thriving 
in Florida and they are preventable.

Don’t let your Palm trees DIE!
36 species of palm trees are susceptible and many are common in our 
Florida landscape: Coconut Palm, Adonidia Palm, Sylvester Date Palm, 

Dactylifera Date Palm, Canary Island Date Palm, Sabal Palm
And many more...

Saving palms is easy and inexpensive. Replacing dead palms is not!

For more information please call or go online.

TREE SAVER®

P.O. Box 210847 ● Royal Palm Beach, FL 33421
Phone 561-655-6940 ● Fax 561-798-0445

www.palmtreesaver.com ● treesave@bellsouth.net
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Join UsJoin Us
MEMBERSHIP

Join UsJoin Us Our members are the lifelines of our mission.
Thank you for your continued support.

New and renewed members 3/01/09 through 5/31/09.  Please let us know if we fail to mention your name.

SUPPORTING
EARTH ADVISORS, INC.
 Mark Brumet
 Elaine Gennaro
 Darlene Harris
 John Harris
 John LePage

GAINESVILLE REGIONAL 
UTILITIES
 Ricky Benton
 Donald Eyster
 Michael Kennedy
 Tracy Maxwell
 Joe Wolf

GENTILE, HOLLOWAY, 
O’MAHONEY & 
ASSOCIATES
 George Gentile
 Troy Holloway
 Jason Litterick
 Emily O’Mahoney
 Dan Siemsen

KEEP ORLANDO 
BEAUTIFUL
 Jody Goostree

LANDSCAPE SERVICE 
PROFESSIONALS, INC.
 Tom Benton
 John Mamone
 Guy Michaud
 Ben Tucker
 Sandra Wilson-Benton

MARSHALL TREE FARM
 John Gallagher
 Bonnie Marshall
 James Marshall, Jr.
 James Marshall, Sr.
 Michael Marshall

NATURAL RESOURCE 
PLANNING SERVICES, 
INC.
 Gerry Evans
 David Fox
 John Holzaepfel
 Eric Hoyer
 Mindy Moss

ORLANDO UTILITIES 
COMMISSION
 Wayne Zimmerman

STEWART’S TREE 
SERVICE, INC.
 James Stewart, Jr.
 Jimmy Stewart
 Randall Stewart
 Russell Stewart
 Stacey Stewart

TOWN OF WINDERMERE
 Cecilia Bernier
 Janet Maland
 Craig McNeal
 Bev Peet
 Theresa Schretzmann-
  Myers

GOVERNMENTAL AND 
NON-PROFIT
ASLA/FLORIDA CHAPTER
 Bryce Burger, RLA
 Bill Butler, RLA
 Ruth Hamberg, RLA AICP
 Galen Pugh, RLA AICP

BONITA BAY 
COMMUNITY 
ASSOCIATION
 Esteban Garcia
 Juan Gomez
 William Lynn
 Julio Reyes
 Israel Quesada

CITY OF ALTAMONTE 
SPRINGS
 Jennifer Campbell
 Andy Capuano
 Cindy Falk
 Frank Higgins
 Mike Insley
 Carol King
 Steve McCourt
 Sonny Rivera
 Gary Taylor
 Bob Urice

CITY OF CAPE 
CANAVERAL
 Walter Bandish
 Bennett Boucher
 Tim Davis
 Kay McKee
 Rocky Randels

CITY OF CASSELBERRY
 Saul Betancourt
 David Pell
 James Peterson
 Steve Spencer
 Tom Wood

CITY OF COCONUT 
CREEK
 Cliff Abrams
 David Poplawski
 Brian Rosen
 Pamela Stanton
 Sharon Vollmer

CITY OF CORAL SPRINGS
 Mark Westfall

CITY OF FORT 
LAUDERDALE
 Mark Almy
 Yoly Colarusso
 Gene Dempsey
 Brian Hopper
 Tim Southby

CITY OF FORT MYERS –
PARKS AND 
BEAUTIFICATION 
DIVISION
 Lindsey Frederick
 Charles Johnson
 Jose Parrilla
 J. B. Schuetz

CITY OF GAINESVILLE – 
CITY BEAUTIFICATION 
BOARD
 Dorothy Field
 Gayle Phelan
 Nina Ring
 Anita Spring
 Charles Woods, Jr.

CITY OF GAINESVILLE – 
PARKS DIVISION
 Earline Luhrman
 Meg Niederhofer
 Michelle Park
 Herb Poole
 Mark Siburt

CITY OF GREENACRES
 Carlos Cedeno
 Michael Karius
 Wade Neilson
 Wyman Scott, Jr.
 Michael Shuey

CITY OF KEYSTONE 
HEIGHTS
 Tony Brown
 Bruce Harvin
 Mary Lou Hildreth
 Gavin Rollins
 Paul Yates

CITY OF LARGO - 
RECREATION, PARKS 
AND ARTS DEPARTMENT
 Kim Bentley
 Greg Brown
 Mike DePappa
 Greg Wright

CITY OF LONGWOOD
 Debra Renfro

CITY OF MAITLAND
 Brian Dierks

CITY OF MIAMI BEACH
 Rhonda Gracie
 Jeremy Hinkle
 Chris Latt
 John Oldenburg

CITY OF NAPLES – 
COMMUNITY SERVICES 
DEPARTMENT
 Joseph Boscaglia
 Chet Ewell
 David Lykins
 Heather Shields

CITY OF ORLANDO – 
PARKS DIVISION
 Denise Aldridge
 Brian Eichner
 Ken Gardner
 Alvin Gilreath
 Gregg Mallory
 John Perrone
 James Potts
 Janice Rahill
 Denise Riccio
 Rondale Silcott

CITY OF ORMOND 
BEACH – POLICE 
DEPARTMENT
 John Bouck
 Chris Mason
 Joanne Naumann

CITY OF PALM COAST – 
URBAN FORESTRY
 Patrick Arena
 John Beaudet
 Kelsey Johnstone
 Carol Keiper-Bennett

CITY OF POMPANO 
BEACH
 Christopher Clemens
 Wade Collum
 Helen Gray
 Robert McCaughan
 Kimberly Pearson

CITY OF SANFORD
 Robert Beall
 Elizabeth Harkey
 Marc Hultin
 Alvarise James
 Henry Moore

CITY OF TALLAHASSEE
 Sam Geiger
 Jim Martin
 Matt Martin
 Cris Revell
 Brian Wilson

CITY OF TARPON 
SPRINGS
 Shannon Brewer
 William Grosser
 Charles Knowles
 Richard Llanas
 Scott Witt

CITY OF WEST PALM 
BEACH
 Gary Gray
 Jose Martinez
 Antonio Pataca
 Laban Reeves, Sr.
 Samuel Turner

CITY OF WINTER PARK
 Ann Higbie
 Doug Lafortune
 Jon Lupo
 Lee Mackin
 Dan Stirman

CITY OF WINTER 
SPRINGS
 John Baker
 Alan Hill
 Michael Mingea
 Danny Richart
 Steve Richart

FLORIDA’S TURNPIKE 
ENTERPRISE
 Chris Grossenbacher
 Drew Lindemann
 Bruce Mantell
 Jeremiah Marek
 Guy Murtonen

LEE COUNTY – 
DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION
 Robert DeBrock
 Ray Keeling
 Joe Sulak
 Ray Thomas

NATIONAL PUBLIC SPACE 
TREE FOUNDATION, INC.
 William Buckley, RLA

PALM BEACH COUNTY – 
PARKS AND RECREATION
 Gregory Atkinson
 Edwin Barrow
 Terie Gempel
 Paul Roedel

SUMTER COUNTY 
COOPERATIVE 
EXTENSION SERVICE
 Joan Bradshaw
 Brooke Burn
 Jim Davis
 Gary England
 Susan Kelly
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TOWN OF BELLEAIR
 James Grady
 James Groves
 Scott Meyer
 David Rayl
 Robin “Chip” Zimmerman

TOWN OF LAKE PARK
 Trevor Gianaris
 Verdree Patterson
 Victor Vigil

TOWN OF LANTANA
 Darrell Blom
 Mike Bornstein
 Jerry Darr
 Larry McCollum
 Frank Patterson

PROFESSIONAL
 Russell Adams
 Michael Andreu
 Kathy Beck
 Jan Beljan
 Ron Belko, Jr.
 Anne Benolkin
 Ben Bonds
 Steven Brodict
 Debbie Bryam
 Sherie Burch
 L. Thomas Chancey
 Jason Conner
 Greg Cook
 David Crawley
 Cathy D’Angelo
 Lara de Souza

 Gayland Drake
 Jason Ebersold
 Sharon Eichler, ASLA
 Lenora Evans
 Ron Faberman
 Ricardo Fernandez
 Brian Fischer
 John Foltz
 Brian Galaini
 Andrea Goldenson
 Donald Goulding
 Bill Grubbs
 Richard Hague
 Michael Harnden
 Eric Hatcher
 Pamela Jo Hatley
 Joe Hatt
 Nanette Haynes
 Tammy Henry
 Jim Hodgdon
 Patti Hoot
 James Hunter
 Tom Jacob
 David Jahn
 Jimmie Jarratt
 Tammy Kovar
 Todd Kucharski
 James Le Gette
 Carol LeBlanc
 Chuck Lippi
 Charles Livio
 Bruce Lucas
 Edmund Lushefski
 Jon MacGillis
 Mike Mackiewicz
 Richard Maxwell

 Henry Mayer
 Willson McBurney, RLA
 Bruce McElroy
 Tim Messick
 Mark Miller
 Lance Moll
 Pat Moore
 Moshe Morgensteen
 Brian Mulgrew
 Barbara Murphey
 Kurt Olsen
 Stephen Pategas
 Bruce Paulson
 Kimberly Paulson
 Albert Perez
 Chris Poe
 Fred Pope, Jr. RLA
 Eda Prendes
 Cherry Prewitt
 Darrell Purchase
 Wayne Quimby
 Joan Randolph, RLA
 Glenn Raulerson
 Laura Raymond
 Cara Reed
 David Reilly
 Jerry Renick
 Dennis Reynolds
 David Rivers
 John Rochester
 Joe Rodriguez
 Laura Sanagorski
 Robert Schankweiler
 Monty Schwartz
 Joseph Sentance

Your Urban Forestry 
Professionals! 

PROVIDING URBAN FORESTRY 
LEADERSHIP FOR OVER  

30 YEARS! 
 

Four-Year Degree Foresters and  
ISA Certified Arborists 

on staff 

Natural Resource 
Planning Services, Inc. 

N R P S  F o r e s t e r s . c o m  

Specializing in: 
Pre-Development 
Tree “Surveys” 
Urban/Municipal 
Tree Inventories 
Tree & Landscape 
Appraisal 
Tree Protection 
Planning & 
Construction 
Supervision 

Central and South Florida 
John Holzaepfel : (352) 238-0917 

Eric Hoyer : (863) 670-0734 
Mindy Moss : (863) 670-9860 

 

North and Central Florida 
David Fox : (352) 316-4632  

 

Offices: 

San Antonio : (352) 588-2580 

Gainesville : (352) 378-8966 

 Louis Shepherd
 Robert Shoelson
 Scott Shultz
 Phillip Smith
 Wayne Smith
 Jay Sockriter
 Mandy Stage
 John Sutton
 Shirley Trier
 H. Lawson Turner
 Paul Verlander
 Loren Westenberger
 Michael Weston
 Gail Whitney
 Tom Wilde
 Jeanette Wofford
 Richard Yeager, Jr.
 Michael Zimmerman

TREE ADVOCATE
 Sharon Abel
 Joyce Berger
 Dorothy Brazis
 Frances Brooks
 Connie Caldwell
 Brenda Campbell
 Mae Chisholm
 Roy Detwiler
 Van Donnan
 Charles Edwards
 Taryn Evans
 Pam Ganley
 Roy Gold
 Marion Hilliard

 Ann Hudson
 Leora King
 Terri LaMothe
 Terrell McCombs
 Sharon McDow
 Deborah Ross
 Carla Summers
 Betty Wargo
 Bob Wiley
 Laurie Wilkins

STUDENT
 Maria Falck-
  Lazzara 
 Melissa Friedman
 Marcie Lee
 Kayla Paulson

HONORARY
 Mike Conner
 Anna Dooley
 Norm Easey
 Ed Gilman
 Steve Graham
 Michael Greenstein
 Julie Iooss
 Howard Jeffries
 Andy Kittsley
 Bill Reese
 Mike Robinson
 Jeffrey Siegel
 John Tamsberg
 Celeste White

MEMBERSHIP, cont.
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Clip and Mail Today!

 MEMBERSHIP  APPLICATION
(Dues are effective for the calendar year of 

January 1 - December 31)
Make check or money order payable to FUFC and mail to: 

Post Offi ce Box 547993, Orlando, FL  32854-7993
• • • • • • • • • • •Categories (please check one):

❑ Professional @ $25.00
  (Professional membership is open to anyone who is actively 

working in the profession of Urban Forestry or any related pro-
fession.)

❑ Tree Advocate @ $20.00 
  (Tree Advocate membership is granted to those volunteers who 

are members of a tree board, beautifi cation committee or other 
 Urban Forestry volunteer group.)

❑ Supporting @ $200.00 
  (Supporting membership is granted to those individuals, groups 

or other entities expressing a desire  for a strong supportive role 
in the Council. Membership will be granted for up to fi ve indi-
viduals of an organization or business.)

❑ Government/Non-Profi t Agency @ $100.00 
  (Government/Non-Profi t Agency membership is granted to those 

individuals, groups or other entities actively working in the pro-
fession of Urban Forestry or any related profession. Membership 
will be granted for up to fi ve individuals within the agency.)

❑ Student @ $10.00 
  (Student membership is granted to anyone who is actively en-

rolled as a full-time student and who is considering pursuing a 
career in Urban Forestry.)

Name:

_________________________________________________
Title:

_________________________________________________
Firm:

_________________________________________________
Address:

_________________________________________________
City: 

_________________________________________________  
State:    Zip:

_________________________  _______________________

Telephone: (_______)___________________ 

FAX: (_______)____________________ 

E-mail: __________________________________________ 

Amount Enclosed: ___________   Date: _____/_____/_____

Would you be interested in further information regarding 
serving on a Council subcommittee?   ■■  Yes     ■■  No
Area of interest:

_________________________________________________



 FLORIDA URBAN FORESTRY COUNCIL
Post Offi ce Box 547993
Orlando, FL   32854-7993

 For more information or change of address, please 
contact the FUFC:
 Phone: (407) 872-1738 
 Fax: (407) 872-6868
 E-Mail: Fufc@aol.com 
 Website: www.fufc.org

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED
Address Update:

❑ Please change my address as noted on the right.
❑ I receive duplicates.  Please delete my name at right.
❑ Please remove my name from your mailing list.

 NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

- PAID -
PERMIT #2717

ORLANDO, FLORIDA

2009 FUFC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS
 OFFICERS:

Earline Luhrman
President
City of Gainesville

Laura Sanagorski
President Elect
Elected Position
Member-at-Large

John Holzaepfel
Vice President
Appointed Position
Society of American 
Foresters
Natural Resource Planning 
Services, Inc.

John Foltz
Treasurer
Appointed Position
Advisory Member
University of Florida

Mary Lou Hildreth
Secretary
Appointed Position
Florida League of Cities 
City of Keystone Heights

Celeste White
Immediate Past President
Appointed Position
Advisory Member
Orange County Extension 
Service

COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

Russell Adams, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
JEA Construction Engineering Services, 
Inc.
•
Michael Andreu, Appointed Position
Cooperative Extension Service
University of FL/IFAS – Plant City Campus
•
Sherie Burch, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
City of Ocala Electric Utility
•
Bryce Burger, Appointed Position
ASLA / FL Chapter
Gainesville Landscape Contractors
•
Donald Eyster, Elected Position
Utility Forester
Gainesville Regional Utilities
•
Jeff Farley, Elected Position
Private Arborist 
Professional Tree Care, Inc.
•
Larry Figart, Elected Position
Member-at-Large
Duval County Extension Service
•
Elizabeth Harkey, Elected Position
City Arborist
City of Sanford
•
Mike Insley, Appointed Position
Florida Institute of Park Personnel
City of Altamonte Springs
•
Emily Nell Lagerquist, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
The Kids Ecology Corps
•

Drew Lindemann, Appointed Position
Florida Department of Transportation
Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise
•
Jennifer Magavero, Appointed Position
Florida Recreation and Park Association
City of Leesburg
•
Henry Mayer, Appointed Position
FNGLA
Miami-Dade County Extension Service
•
Kimberly Paulson, Appointed Position
Florida Chapter ISA
The Tree Lady Company
•
Kimberly Pearson, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
City of Pompano Beach
•
Janice Rahill, Elected Position
Tree Advocacy
City of Orlando
•
Jerry Renick, Elected Position
Member-at-Large
Land Design South
•
Joe Sulak, Appointed Position
Advisory Member
Lee County DOT
•
Shirley Trier, Elected Position
Member-at-Large
Davey Resource Group
•
Charlie Marcus 
Division of Forestry Liaison
•
Sandy Temple
FUFC Executive Director


